
         Term 2 Week 6, 8th June 2017 

 

Dear Parents,  

The GGPS Governing Council has approved an exciting building 

project at our school which will be underway in the near future.  

A ôCOLAõ (Covered Outdoor Learning Area) will be built in the 

middle of our Hardplay area; replacing the four existing shade 

sail structures. This new facility has been architecturally designed 

for our school. It will be constructed of steel and will have the 

potential to be enclosed by caf®õ blinds. The surface covering 

will be synthetic turf.  

We are looking forward to using this new facility in wet/hot 

weather, for whole school assemblies, for additional PE space, 

for OSHC activities and a whole host of other learning 

opportunities.  

The project has recently been through a tender process and we 

are currently waiting on building timeframes. We will keep you 

up to date on the progress.  

Qkr is now available at GGPS!  
Qkr (pronounced Quicker) is a free app that 

allows parents to make school payments with their 

smartphones.  

At GGPS parents can order and pay for canteen 

lunches, order uniforms and pay for excursions 

using the Qkr app. No more waiting at the 

payment window!! More information inside!  
 

Kind regards, Wendy  
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 Coming events 

 

 

12/06/17 
Public Holiday 

 

15/06/17 
HB 9 & 10 to Urrbrae Farm 

 

19/06/17 
Governing Council 7pm 

 

21/06/17 
SAPSASA Netball Carnival 
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SAPSASA Cross Country Carnival  
On Friday the 12 th May, we took 32 Students to Tea Tree Gully to run in the SAPSASA 

District Championships. 10 year olds ran 2km, while the 11 to 13 year olds ran 3km.  

We had some outstanding results on the day that are listed below.  Our students did 

an amazing job, finishing equal 1 st overall on the day.  Thanks to Asa Campbell, 

Annabel John, Lesley Dean, Tammy Cooper, Caroline Grant, Nathan Durant, Paula 

Hubbard and Nicole Stones for their help and transport on the day. The students put 

in an incredible effort and showed great persistence while running their races, which 

were tough long distances.  

 

 
Student Name  Age Group  Time Place  

Bridget G  12yr 12:17.20 1st 

Jordan S  12yr 10:59.24 1st 

Zach C  13yr 10:56.61 2nd  

Coda L  12yr 11:08.09 3rd  

Mackenzie S  11yr 13:51.50 4th 

Daisy M  13yr 13:47.15 5th 

Kara W  12yr 13:25.81 5th 

Kye B 13yr 11:44.47 6th 

Shayla C  11yr 14:11.77 6th 

 

Golden Grove Kindergarten is  

accepting enrolments for 2018 now.  

Please visit one of our friendly 

staff, email 

dl.4695_leaders@schools.sa.edu.au  

or call 8289 2788 to enrol your 

childΦ 

mailto:dl.4695_leaders@schools.sa.edu.au


 
             

 

 

 

SAPSASA Hockey Huge Success  
 

On Friday 26 th May, Golden Grove took 33 students to the SAPSASA Hockey carnival. We took mostly 

year 5/6õs as the Year 7õs were at Aquatics. The day was broken up into clinics in the morning, and 

games in the afternoon. In the morning students rotated between 7 stations where they all learnt 

different hockey skills from pushing, shooting and maintaining possession of the ball. After lunch we 

played a tournament against the other schools, with the following results.  

 

The Girls lost their first game 2 ð 1, drew their second 3 ð 3, and 

lost their third narrowly 0 -1 to Paracombe . They didnõt play in 

the finals but worked well together and played some aggressive 

attacking hockey against mostly year 7õs.  Some standouts for 

the day were, Ella F, who as captain drove the ball into attack 

many times. Tatiana P, who was fierce at every contest and 

wasnõt intimidated by the older girls. Amy N,  who consistently 

battled all day in defence or up forward.  She took on the boys 

who played in the mixed Paracombe team, and didnõt take a 

backward step, Ashleigh C who was also fantastic at every 

contest. Goal scorers were Tatiana P, Ella K, Emily P, Emma H 

and Brooke W.  

 

  

 

 

The Boys drew their first game 1 -1 against an all year 7 team from Ardtornish.  They then won the 

second 3 -0 and the third 1 ð 0, which meant they got to play in a semi -final which they won 

comfortably. That then put them in the Grand Final against Ardtornish, where at quarter time they lead 

1 ð 0 but  they eventually went down 2 ð 1 after having 5 shots on goal in the last 2 minutes.   

What a fantastic effort to make the Grand Final against a group of towering Year 7 boys and to fight 

to the end and almost snatch victory. I was so proud of them, because, not only did they play tough 

competitive hockey, but they stuck together as a team.  

Goal scorers for the day were, Lachlan S, Blake H, Owen G, Harry W, Blake H, and Domenic F. Some 

standout performances were Harry who caused a lot of headaches for defenders up forward. Lachlan 

S, Owen G, Blake H, Roman L, who mixed it with boys twice their size. Jonathan, Luc, Seth and Iain also 

played well. One  player who set us up time and time again, controlled the centre of the field, and 

given more space (there was 30 players on the field in 3 zones) would have dominated even more... 

and lets not forget he was up against boys older than him, was Jamie D. A super standout 

performance.    

 

Special thanks to the following parents who transported and 

supported us on the day, Asa Campbell, Kylie Webster, Jill 

Mendrin, Tammy Cooper (for her tactical advice ), Robyn Lucas, 

Penny Heycock, and a special thank you to Lesley Dean whose 

passion for hockey and coaching has been an asset to our 

school. Lastly, thanks to Becky Jones who nearly fainted when I 

said I was taking 33 students. I may pick the teams, but she does 

all the administrative organisation, which takes a lot of time.  

 

 

 

Regards Mr B Pearce  

 

 

Congratulations to Zoe Armstrong & Baylee Coombe who have made it into the District Soccer Team 

to represent Tea Tree Gully at the State Carnival.  We wish them good luck for week 9 and canõt wait 

to her all about it.  






